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The new i-Size Regulation
Legislation to allow the use of child seats which conform to UNECE Regulation 129 (otherwise known as i-Size) is now in force in Great Britain. The Motor Vehicles (Wearing of Seat Belts by Children in Front Seats) (Amendment) Regulations 2015 and The Motor Vehicles (Wearing of Seatbelt) (Amendment) (No 2) Regulations 2015 have completed parliamentary processes coming into force on 27th March and 1st April respectively.
Below is some simple information which we hope will help you identify the differences between this new Regulation and the existing UN ECE R44.04
· i-Size gives improved protection for side impact
Better protection for the head and neck and a regulated test for side impact are introduced with the new i-Size Regulation.
· Side impact testing is regulated with pass/fail criteria for compliant child restraints 
There is no requirement in R44.04 for side impact testing and although some manufacturers claimed their products had been side impact tested, there was no specific test for this. i-Size introduces defined test conditions and a new crash test dummy that better measures the effects of a crash on a child carried in an i-Size restraint.
· Rearward facing in an i-Size compliant restraint is mandatory up to 15 months
Rearward facing travel is considered safer, especially for very young children as babies have a relatively large head compared to the rest of their body and in an average forward collision, the force will be spread over a larger area of the babies back. In the new i-Size Regulation it is mandatory to use this rearward facing until the child being transported is at least 15 months old.
· i-Size promotes the use of ISOFIX anchor points to reduce the risk of incorrect fitting
Many child restraints have been found to have been fitted incorrectly. Like ISOFIX, the way in which i-Size compliant restraints are fitted will promote correct installation.
· i-Size cars are being developed at the same time as i-Size restraints to ensure compatibility
All i-Size restraints will fit i-Size compatible cars, both forward and rearward facing (Universal) which will reduce the level of incorrect fitting which can make the restraint unsafe.
· The height of the child is used to select the appropriate i-Size restraint rather than the age
Choosing the correct restraint is now based on the height and mass of the child for which the device is intended, ensuring a better fit and optimum protection in an accident.
i-Size does not replace UN ECE R44.04 which will remain current for the foreseeable future. Sales of child restraints compliant with R44.04 can continue as can use of these products by current owners.

We have attempted to provide a very simple overview of these new Regulations. If you have any queries please contact Julie James at the Baby Products Association in the first instance. Tel: 0845 456 9570. Email: julie@b-p-a.org.
